Senior Committee Meeting
September 24, 2011 @ 1:00pm

Ramada Hotel and Gold Dome
Saskatoon, SK

1.
COMMENCEMENT

· 1:15 pm - Call to order

· Role Call - Dan  Peasley (Non Contact Chairperson), Don Black (SBA President), Ray Bender (Minor Boys Chairperson), Greg Perreaux (SBA Executive Director), Ryan Bender (Technical Chairperson), Albert Wollbaum (Referee in Chief), Derek Heisler (Acting SBA Secretary/ Odessa Outlaws), Annette Gaetz (Odessa Storm), Don Heisler (Senior Mens Chairperson), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Ladies Chairperson), Curtis Anderson (Odessa Renegades), Carla Buell (SBA Treasurer/Canadians), Tara Danielson (Saskatoon Flyers), Shauna Huber (Bruno Bombshells), Norman Detillieux (Bruno Generals)
· Minutes of previous meeting were reviewed (Senior Category Meeting – January 2011), no further discussion.  
2.
FINANCIAL 

· Greg Perreaux presented the Accounts Receivable and Payables for the Senior Category,    no further discussion.
3.
BYLAWS - See attached bylaw changes

· Greg Perreaux reviewed the proposed bylaw changes with the membership 

· The SBA has changed to a new insurance provider (All Sport), discussion held

· 30 days to notify insurance provider

· forms are available online at www.saskbroomball.ca
· claimant is responsible for keeping/submitting all receipts

· Revised Travel Policy, discussion held

· Funding would be $4000 for out of province, $2000 for in province championship.  The committee has agreed with the proposed funding amounts.

· Senior committee recommends a change to proposed bylaw “10.10” to be clear that only the highest ranking team receives the money.
Motion:  Ryan Bender – Change the wording in 10.10 to read that only the highest ranking team will receive the travel assistance.  Second by Curtis Anderson
Carried.

· SBA Office will send out pre-National travel info/costs in the November – December timeframe

· 2.7.5 Coaching Requirement For Provincials

· Change wording in (b) from “NCCP Trained BF2” to “Broomball Canada certified Broomball to Compete”
Motion:  Carla Buell – Change the wording in 2.7.5 (b) from “NCCP Trained BF2” to “Broomball Canada certified Broomball to Compete”.  Second by Tara Danielson   Carried.

4.
RULE CHANGES

· Greg Perreaux reviewed the proposed rule changes with the membership
· See attached rule change proposals

· Minor committee in favour of all rule changes except for:

· Article 56 – The Pass - Change the wording from “throws the ball” to “throws the ball in the air”
5.
2011-2012 PLANS

(i) 
Provincial hosting - March 9-11, 2012 

· Bruno league is hosting in Humboldt and Lanigan
· Senior will start Friday and end Saturday

· Non-contact will start Saturday and end Sunday

(ii) Westerns – no event
· Lack of commitment from provinces
· There will be a conference call with other provinces to discuss the future of the event

(iii) Nationals – April 18 – 21, 2011 (New Hamburg, ON)
· Commitment from teams attending – $500.00 bond to be paid at meeting
· Debden Roadrunners have declined.  Odessa Storm to let SBA know their intentions by Nov 1st
· Odessa Outlaws will be attending

(iv) New teams/loss of teams  

· No expected changes this year

(v) 
Tournaments 

- 
Odessa Tournament – December 2 – 4, 2011

- 
Gold Broom Tournament – February 3 – 5, 2012
- 
Bruno Tournament will be changed to January 21 – 22, 2012
6. 
OTHER BUSINESS

(i) Coaching program updates
· See AGM minutes for details on coaching programs
· Each team participating at a National event will require at least one coach on the bench with a BTC certification

· A recommendation was put forward that all Juvenile and Senior teams have a BTC certified coach on their roster

(ii) 
The Officials will be requesting $5 increase per game, per official (From $25/game to $30/game).  This would be effective for the 2012-2013 season.

7. 
ADJOURNMENT
